
Preview of the Area Committee Meeting 

December 2015 

The Fall Inventory was well attended! Thank you District 11for all your hard work to host 

this assembly. At this assembly we had 3 presentations of new business and one motions that 

was voted on and passed. That motion was “That the General Service Conference re-consider the 

Panel 61 Public Information Advisory Action regarding A.A. videos containing full faces.”  Our 

delegate will be writing a letter to the General Service Board requesting that this be considered 

as an Agenda Topic for a future General Service Conference.  

The agenda for the Area Committee meeting was a bit light for once. The Financial 

Guidelines which were presented last month were objected to this month. That will be new 

business in December. There was a presentation of the 2016 Budget by the Finance committee. 

Also in December I will ask if there are any objections to the Budget. The Budget and 

Guidelines are treated almost like a housekeeping motion. The Chair will ask if there are any 

objections, and if there are none it passes. If there is an objection, the item becomes new 

business in the following month and there is opportunity for discussion and vote. I hope the 

Districts will have time to review the Budget before the next Area Committee Meeting. 

We also had a housekeeping motion that was objected to and will also become new business 

next month. That motion was from the Web Committee and reads, “That the Website Committee 

replace the current, static event list on the CNCA website with an Event Calendar that has been 

tested on the Committee’s test site.”  

And finally, there was a bid for the 2017 Post Conference Assembly to be held at the Lake 

County Fair Grounds presented by District 13. That bid passed. Please check out the proposed 

dates for Panel 67 which will be listed in your CNCA Comments.  

It is so hard to believe that 2015 is almost at a close. We are halfway through this panel! 

What a ride so far. I am wishing all of you the best this holiday season. Please remember that the 

December Area committee meeting will be on December 19
th
  this month to accommodate all 

the holidays. I look forward to seeing you then 

   

In service and gratitude, 

 Joann L. 

Panel 65 CNC Area Chair     

                 
Please bring your FM Radios! To the Area Committee meeting and to all Assemblies! 


